BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Application of Kansas 
)

City Power & Light Company for Approval
)

Case No. EO-2004-0590

to Amend the Nuclear Decommissioning Trust
)
 

Agreement 
)






STAFF RESPONSE AND REQUEST

FOR LEAVE TO LATE-FILE RESPONSE

Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) in Response to the Missouri Public Service Commission’s (Commission) Order Directing Filing and requests leave to late file its response that it can file its recommendation concerning the Application of Kansas City Power & Light Company (KCPL) to amend its nuclear decommissioning trust agreement by no later than August 12, 2004.  The Staff further states as follows:

1.
On May 20, 2004, KCPL filed an Application with the Commission to change its nuclear decommissioning trust agreement respecting the Wolf Creek nuclear generating unit.  On June 15, 2004, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing on June 18, 2004.

2.
Due to addressing other time-sensitive Commission business, the Staff did not make a filing on June 18, 2004.  As soon as the Staff realized that it had not met the filing date set by the Commission, counsel for the Staff indicated that the Staff would request leave to late-file the date by which the Staff would propose to file its recommendation.

3.
The Staff inquired of KCPL whether a filing within approximately 30-days by the Staff would present a problem for KCPL.  KCPL indicated that a filing by mid-August 2004 would not present a problem, and, as a consequence, KCPL has no objection to the Commission granting the Staff until August 12, 2004 for the Staff to file its response.  The Staff will endeavor to file its recommendation sooner than that date. 

4.
The Staff does not make this request to unduly delay this proceeding.  The Staff makes this request due to the press of other Commission business and the availability of the Staff that normally addresses these specific matters.  The Staff apologizes for any inconvenience that the delay in submitting this response may have caused.

Wherefore, the Staff asks that it be granted until no later than August 12, 2004 to file its recommendation in this proceeding and requests leave to late-file this response. 
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